
Banchory & District Initiative Ltd 

Board Meeting Minutes 
26th July 2015 in Douglas Arms Hotel
Directors Present:-  Jean Henretty (Chair), Margaret Paterson, Norma Makin, Matt Merchant, Paul Panchaud.
In Attendance:- Nicola Kenyon (CLD)
Apologies:- Jan Leatham, Jerry Cobb
Minutes of previous meeting:- 26.3.15  approved
Finance Report: Balance £37,000. Outstanding – Bill for Scout Hut/River Festival. K&D Befriending rent. AC SLA of £7,000 approved , 1st instalment to be sent 4th August.
Transfers  to Town Co-ordinator Fund - £500 from Farmers Market, £1000 from Christmas Lights, £500 from Website Advertising. 
End of year accounts approved.

Company Secretary – Following the retirement of Jim Christie as Company Secretary, Raeburn and Christie are managing the account from Aberdeen. JH proposed to seek a new local person to carry on the role. NM nominated Susan Henretty as she has recently completed a Law degree and has offered to take on the role. Action – propose change of Company Secretary at the next AGM.

Farmers Market: - 23 traders now attending. A snapshot survey indicates that the number of customers has tripled since last year. Some traders income has doubled.
JL has looked at purchasing branded Jute Bags for sale.  Action – agree that JL develops a budget for branded bags printed by the Natural Jute co of Dundee.

The previous Market account will transfer £3000 to BDI market account.
Memorial Tree:- Memorial stone now in place. Thanks to Roy Cowie.
Bonnie Banchory – 2 new volunteers – Trish Law, Jacky Spencer. Baskets hung in June. Watering volunteers in place.. 10 baskets relocated to Scott Skinner Car Park -thanks to Jim Thomson.
Youth Industries – no updates. Donation - £150. CLD may commence detached workers after the summer. CLD Peer educators won Inspiring Aberdeenshire Award. 
Banchory Sports Village – fundraising continues. Project appears to be on timetable to be constructed 2017.
KGV- CARES Wind Turbine at Tornaveen has been approved which will release annual funding for 25 years.
Mountain Bike Trail  - draft planning application with Forestry Commission. Further consultation required with neighbours to the proposed site.
Pipe Band Tournament – very good event. Dates to be confirmed next year. The event made a profit so the £5000 loan from BDI was repaid.
Creative Spaces – Banchory did not win the award which was won by Stornaway. A meeting will be held with Woodend Director to discuss looking for other funding to continue with the projects. 
River Festival:- A successful weekend. Thank Jerry Cobb for raising profit at the Fair which has funded the other events. Debrief meeting August 18th. 
Scott Skinner Square – most of construction complete. A soft launch will be held in September 5th  with entertainment organised by Woodend Barn.
Tourist Hub – now that Tourist Information Point is closed and information point is transferred to Library Paul proposed to develop a new tourist office in the Town Centre. There is a shop available at present on Dee Street. Propose PP and JH develop business plan. 
Community Action Plan:-  Meeting planned for September 8th. 
Flags – Jerry not available to report.
Town Co-ordinator – report attached. 

Christmas Festival – JL has asked for ideas to develop the winter festival. Both the Round Table and Rotary Clubs would like to support an event and purchase Christmas trees. As lights cannot be hung across the road the BBA propose to ask shop traders to hang LED lights from their shop fronts. Board agree that an event should be held which could include an enhanced market.  Action – Board members make suggestions to Jan.
Date of future meetings :   AGM September 24th. 
